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TO:  Senate Committee on Judiciary 

FROM: Jon Chandler (jchandler@oregonhba.com)  

RE:  SB 1540 

DATE:  February 12, 2014  

 

The Oregon Home Builders Association supports SB 1540 and urges you to move it to the floor 

with a Do Pass recommendation. 

 

A meeting conflict outside the building prevents me from attending today's hearing in person, but I 

hope you'll have the time to review the letter that is being transmitted with this memo: builders all 

across Oregon started letters like this one last week. The letter asserts a patent claim with no 

evidence of any violation, offers a 'license' of $150/housing unit to avoid an infringement action, 

and gives the recipients only a week to comply. 

 

In pertinent part, the letter states: 

 

Because the patent covers conduct that you are presently using, or may use in the future, for 

a moisture removal system, Savannah IP, Inc. believes that your present or contemplated use 

of a moisture removal system reads on this patent and thereby constitutes infringement. 

(emphasis added) 

 

In other words, the letter presents precisely the sort of shakedown that SB 1540 is designed to 

prevent. 

 

And the patent being asserted? Essentially the use of heaters and fans to reduce the moisture content 

of lumber during the construction process. 

 

Why the US Patent Office allowed a patent on a generic process is mystifying, but the potential 

damage that will arise from their dereliction is huge: at $150/unit, I can see many builders opting to 

simply pay the ransom rather than fight the claim, regardless of its absurdity. This hurts small 

businesses, increases the cost of housing, and rewards unscrupulous behavior…none of which are 

good outcomes. 

 

SB 1540 is needed, in other words. We hope you'll agree and will vote to move the bill forward so 

that builders and others faced with claims of this sort will have a remedy. 

 

Thank you, and please let me know if you have any questions. 

 

 




















